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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I find it hard to believe that another term is almost over. It has been a busy term with lots of exciting events including 
the Faction Carnival, RAC and Kylie Howarth incursions and swimming lessons.  
 
Faction Carnival 
We were fortunate to experience, warm weather for our recent Faction Carnival. Students are to be commended on 
their excellent behaviour on the day. It was great to see and hear students encouraging each other throughout the 
day. Congratulations to GOLD, the winning Faction as well as individual students who performed their personal best. 
They were: 
Year 4 Champion Boy ï Koby E Year 5 Champion Girl ïCiennah N 
Year 4 Runner up Boy ï Lorenzo F Year 5 Runner up Girl ï Shanel A 
Year 4 Champion Girl ï Rochelle A & Nesia C Year 6 Champion Boy ï Derek L 
Year 4 Runner up Girl ï Andjela S Year 6 Runner up Boy ï Latrell Y 
Year 5 Champion Boy ï Morgan B Year 6 Champion Girl ï Sienna S 
Year 5 Runner up Boy ï Noah C Year 6 Runner up Girl ï Andy S 
 
Thank you to Mrs Perhavec, for organising such a great day. A special thank you also to Mr Perhavec who helped 
mark out the running track on the weekends in the lead up to the day. 
I would also like to extend a huge thankyou to the P&C members, family and friends who supported us on the day. 
They cooked bacon and egg burgers, sausages as well as providing drinks.  

Kylie Howarth Incursion 
On Tuesday we were extremely fortunate to have Kylie Howarth as a visitor. She met with our Pre-Primary, Year 1, 2 
and 3 students. Kylie, a Perth author and illustrator had 2 books shortlisted this year by the Childrenôs Book Council 
of Australia (CBCA)  for óChip,ô and óFish Jam.ô Thanks to Mrs Driscoll for organising such an exciting incursion. 

Swimming Lessons 
Thank you for ensuring your child has their swimming items each day. Please make sure all of your childôs clothing is 
clearly labelled. If your child has lost underwear, jumper, lunchbox or water bottle it can possibly be located in lost 
property.  
 
If your child is late to school 
When late to school, students must present themselves to the administration area before entering class. They will 
receive a stamp on their hand indicating they have arrived after the bell. Teachers will send students without a stamp 
back to the office.  
 
School Security 
It is important that all visitors to the school report to the administration area. Each visitor must provide details of the 
purpose of their visit and sign the visitorsô register. This is important in the event of an emergency occurring on site. 
With the holidays fast approaching, I encourage members of the school community to report any suspicious activity in 
and around our school grounds, after hours and on weekends. Telephone 1800 177 777 (freecall) or 13 14 44 (WA 
Police). 
 
Attendance Information 
Last semester 75.8% of our students attended school regularly. I am attempting to improve this percentage in 
Semester 2 by highlighting the percentage of attendance at school this term. I have sent letters to parents whose 
child is in a ómoderately at riskô group, meaning their child attended school 60 ï 80 % of the time or óseverely at riskô 
meaning they attended school less than 60% of the time.  
The class with the highest attendance rate during the term has been receiving a class reward of ópopcorn.ô The class 
with the highest rate of attendance in Term 1 was Room 3 and Term 2 Room 15. 
I remind parents that it is important that if your child is away that you provide us with a reason upon return to school. 
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Attendance letters are sent home regularly. This should be completed and returned to school as soon as possible. 
 
We sadly farewell some students as they leave our school community. We wish them all the best at their new 
schools and hope that they take with them fond memories of the experiences, teachers and friends they have had 
during their time at Beckenham.   
I hope to see all students back safe and sound on Tuesday, 10th of October. Staff will be involved in planning and 
reviewing school activities on Monday the 8th. 
John is currently on long service leave and I am undertaking his duties. Any communications normally directed to 
him should be directed to me until his expected return next term.  
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Jo Harper 
Acting Principal 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

 

Thursday 14 th  SEPTEMBER ¶ School Board Meeting 3 - 30pm in the Library  

¶ Newsletter  

¶ TECHNO KIDS  

Friday 15th  SEPTEMBER ¶ UNIFORM SHOP OPENS 8-30 TILL 9 -30am. 

¶ School Banking 8-30am till 9.30am  

Wednesdayõs  ¶ NO PLAYGROUP TERM 3  

Friday 22 nd SEPTEMBER ¶ Uniform Shop Open 8 -30 till 9 -30am 

¶ School Banking 8-30am till 9 -30am 

¶ LAST DAY TERM 3.  

TUESDAY 10 th OCTOBER ¶ STUDENTS COMMENCE TERM 4  

 

RAC INCURSION  

Students from rooms 2,4,5 and 6 were visited by the RAC Little 
Legends Club and participated in some very important 
activities to learn about road safety. They learnt about bicycle, 
pedestrian and passenger safety. It was a fun way to learn 
about being safe on the roads.  

 
 

 
 



YEAR 4ôs STREET ART PROJECT 

This term, following on from an excursion into the city to explore amazing street art, the Year 4 
students have been creating their own óstreet art inspiredô artwork. We studied the work of Alexis 
Diaz, an artist from Puerto Rico, and made some fantastic pictures based on his style. After 
looking at this organic style of art, we moved on to explore the geometric style of Matt W Moore, 
an American street artist who paints incredible murals using a masking tape method. 
 
I was successful in my application to Curtin University for an Artist in Residence to spend 15 hours 
working with students, so I decided that the Year 4ôs should use the ideas and inspiration of our 
mural study to create their own mural in the art room courtyard. Joanna, our AIR from Curtin Uni, 
has been helping us. It has, so far, been a really successful skills/process based project with 
students learning about tints and shades and creating their own colours. 
 
Please take some time to come and visit and see the Year 4ôs beautiful and brightly painted wall. It 
will be complete by Friday, 15th September (weather permitting!) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Experimenting creating tints and shades in preparation for our mural 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

And the mural beginsé 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Half way through! Cool colours to comeé 



Sustainability ï Be Kind to the Environment 

Beckenham Primary School is striving to be a sustainable school. We believe that it is very important to reduce 
the amount of waste we are creating and that together we can reduce the impact we have as individuals on the 
environment.  A great deal of the waste created by our School goes into landfill.  Most of the waste that ends up 
as landfill does not break down.  This waste then pollutes our earth and creates potential dangers to our 
ecosystems, including us.  
 
Earlier this term, we conducted a waste audit. We collected waste from around the school and recorded how 
much waste we are creating on a daily basis. From this waste audit we discovered some alarming statistics.  
These statistics were calculated on one day and then projected as an annual waste amount.   

 
Type of Waste Number of Items per Day  Number of Items per Year  

Chip and Lolly packets (muesli bars, etc) 314 116, 808 

Tetra Paks (juice boxes, etc) 57 21, 204 
Plastic Bags and Glad Wrap (zip lock bags, etc) 206 76, 632 

Totals  577 214,644  

 

Waste Free Wednesdays ɀ Term 4  
 

In order to address the amount of non-recyclable packaging produced by our School, we will be starting a new 
ÓÕÓÔÁÉÎÁÂÌÅ ÉÎÉÔÉÁÔÉÖÅ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȭ7ÁÓÔÅ &ÒÅÅ 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙÓȭ ÉÎ 4ÅÒÍ &ÏÕÒȢ  $ÕÒÉÎÇ ×ÅÅËÓ ÏÎÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ÓÉØȟ ÔÈÅ 
entire school will be encouraged to pack a waste free lunch box on Wednesdays.  Students will be rewarded 
×ÉÔÈ ȬÂÅÓÔÉÅÓȭ ×ÅÅËÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅ ÅÁÃÈ ×ÅÅË ×ÉÌÌ ÇÏ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÄÒÁ× ÔÏ ×ÉÎ Á ÐÒÉÚÅȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÔÉÐÓ ÆÏÒ 
packing a waste free lunch are provided below. 7Å ÃÁÎȭÔ ×ÁÉÔ ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÖÁÒÉÅÔÙ ÏÆ ×ÁÓÔÅ ÆÒÅÅ ÌÕÎÃÈÂÏØÅÓ 
packed next term! 
 
Food and Drink Alternatives  
Tetra Paks (juices, milks, etc)  
 
 
 
 
 

Buy in bulk and then pack water, smoothies, 
milk or juice in a reusable drink bottle.  
 
 

Chip and Lolly packets  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Buy chips/snacks in bulk and pack in reusable 
containers.  
 
Bake your own muesli bars, muffins, biscuits 
and pack in reusable containers.  
 
Pack yoghurt in a small reusable container, 
filled at home from a bulk container.  
 

Plastic bags and cling wrap  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pack food items in small containers inside a 
lunch box, use a bento style container or use 
beeswax wraps.  
 
 
*Buying in bulk is not only great for reducing 
waste, but also saves money! 



Sustainability ï Be Kind to the Environment Conté 

Homemade muesli bars  

Muesli bars are an easy snack to drop into your kids' lunch boxes but they can be expensive - and full of sugar, fat 

and who knows what else! Try making these healthy homemade muesli bars instead - your kids won't taste the 

difference. 

 

makes: 24 | prep: 0:10 | cook 0:20 

Ingredients 

¶ 1/2 cup (125mL) honey 

¶ 1/4 cup caster sugar 

¶ 125g butter 

¶ 3 cups rolled oats (see note for gluten-free 

option) 

¶ 1 cup Rice Bubbles 

¶ 1 cup sultanas 

¶ 1/2 cup chopped apricots, dates or choc chips 

¶ 1/2 cup desiccated coconut 

¶ 1/4 cup pepitas (pumpkin seed kernels), 

sunflower or sesame seeds 

 

 

Method 

1. Preheat oven to 180°C (160°C fan-forced). 

2. Grease and line a slice tray (31 cm x 22cm) 

with baking paper. 

3. Combine honey, sugar and butter in a 

saucepan over medium heat. Cook, stirring, for 

2-3 minutes until butter melts and sugar 

dissolves. Bring to the boil and cook for 2 

minutes or until syrup thickens slightly. 

Remove from heat. 

4. Combine remaining ingredients in a large 

bowl. Pour over the hot syrup and stir to 

combine. 

5. Spoon into prepared pan and press firmly to 

make sure the mixture will stick together. 

6. Bake in oven for 15-20 minutes or until 

golden. 

7. Cool and then refrigerate until well chilled and 

cut into 24 slices (about 2cm x 6cm). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



ECU A- OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DAY 

On Thursday 7th September, along with 2,085,955 children all around the world, ECU A participated in the 
'Outdoor Classroom Day'. This is a day to celebrate outdoor learning and play and encourage teachers and 
students to take lessons outside and prioritize the importance of play. In our outdoor classroom we completed 
literacy based activities, observed changes in materials when water was added to them, constructed cars and 
aeroplanes with recycled materials, painted pictures, collected 'treasure', built cubby houses and learnt how to 
apply sunscreen! We had a fabulous day outside and we are already planning our next 'Outdoor Classroom 
Day'...  

     
 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 24
th

 & 26
th

 OCTOBER-TERM 4 WEEK 3 

 
 



West Australian Author/Illustrator Visit 

When Kylie Howarth, author and illustrator of the book, Chip, saw the artwork our Year 1s had done 
after reading her book, she said she would love to come out to visit us. She came to school on 
Tuesday and spoke to all the Pre-Primary to Year 3 classes. 
 
Kylie has had 3 books published ï 1,2, Pirate Stew, Fish Jam and her latest book, Chip. Chip was 
shortlisted in this yearôs Childrenôs Book Council of Australia Book Week Awards. It tells the story of a 
very clever and talented seagull and the children loved it! Kylie talked to the students about how she 
comes up with writing ideas and the techniques she uses to create her illustrations. She demonstrated 
how to draw Chip and then everyone had a go at drawing Chip themselves. She was so impressed 
with our studentsô drawings! She also told us the plot of her new book, which will be another story 
about Chip wanting to become a lifeguard. 
 
Kylie left us with some signed drawings that will be displayed in the Art Room. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1ôs artwork inspired by Chip! 
 
  



Kylie Howarth visiting our school on Tuesday 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



NEW PLAYGROUND UPDATE 

 
Construction of the new playground is a step closer!   

The P&C and school have decided which stage will be built first and are waiting on final 
approvals before Childscapes can commence.  The central section of the playground will go up 
first and it will hopefully be ready to go before the end of Term 4.  It has been decided that 
Childscapes will carry out the construction work for this section. 
 
The new playground will be an amazing space for students. Check out the great 3D images 
provided by Childscapes.  The central section including the flying fox, climbing wall, and tunnels 
will be installed first. 
 
The playground will be located at the back of the school behind the library and sports shed. 

 

Business sponsorship to help fund the playground 

The P&C are currently approaching local businesses for sponsorship to help fund the playground.  

Sponsors will be acknowledged in the school and P&C Newsletter, Facebook and the school 

website for a period of time in recognition of their valuable contribution.  If you own or work for a 

business that may be interested in sponsoring the playground please contact the P&C Secretary 

Nicole on 0421 321 111 or beckenhampc@gmail.com  


